
 

 



Dear Dr. Armando 

Here we are with a couple of write ups from our students. It is 14 months since school 

closed. Students, some are in their own families, some are with their grandparents and 

others are with their relatives. In-between (month of March 2021) we got permission to 

open the school and from 60 students only 10 to 15 students were present in the class. 

Hardly a month after, school closed again. Parents are so frightened to send their kids 

outside the house. In the beginning of the pandemic i.e. in 2020, many of the schools in 

this area were running online classes. One or Two students were present in each class 

still we continued till the end but parents never supported us in any ways.  Today no 

schools in this area are conducting classes. Parents’ expectation is to get everything free 

of cost which is impossible for schools. We pray and wait for the situation to pass soon 

and to get back to a normal life. 

The covid-19 situation in Bihar is pathetic. Many are testing positive and many not going 

to test because of the fear. When someone becomes positive, the family and neighbours 

refuse to talk to the person and isolate them completely. Some of the family members 

don’t claim the body of the deceased. Many dead bodies are floating in the Ganga River. 

Many are buried in the sand of the river bank. Who did it? Nobody knows. No ambulance 

or other vehicle is available so dead bodies are carried it the corporation vehicle which is 

used to carry waste. So pathetic the situation is. But still people are running to meet 

both ends together (to find their daily bread). Also we find people taking advantages of 

the situation too. All things are sold for very high price, ambulance drivers are 

demanding three to four times more than what is required. In the mist of this bad 

situation; We at St. Mary’s Convent School came to know that our student’s families are 

finding it difficult to take their near and dear ones to the hospital; we made our school 

vehicle available to them and made necessary arrangements for their treatments. From 

Lu’s Friendship club and Binu’s generosity and good contact with doctors, a couple of 

families are in good health.   

From time to time, we remind our students and their families to take care and be safe 

everyday through school whatapp group and phone calls and counselling for parents 

who feel depressed. Few of our students lost either their relatives or grandparents, few 

others had their parents tested positive and now fine. We had given them some guide 

lines about how to overcome it and what precautions to be taken, etc. We assure our 

presences and support to each of our students.  

Binu’s family is safe. My Mom, sister, brother-in-law, sister-in-law and their children 

were suffering from Covid-19. Now they are fine. Our teacher’s families are also safe.  

We attach with it the writing of few of our students.  

With prayers and wishes 

Jolly V.L 

DAF India Representative. 

Patna, Bihar, India. 
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